

## TOWN OF FAIRFAX STAFF REPORT December 7, 2016

TO: Mayor and

Mayor and Town Council

FROM: Garrett Toy, Town Manager &

SUBJECT: Receive report from the Parks and Recreation Commission (PARC)

withdrawing Peri Park as a location for the bicycle pump track and exploring

other locations in town

## RECOMMENDATIONS

Receive report from the Parks and Recreation Commission (PARC) withdrawing Peri Park as a location for the bicycle pump track and exploring other locations in Town.

## DISCUSSION

Since April 2016, PARC, at its regular monthly meetings, has been discussing the concept of a bicycle pump track for young kids in the grove area of Peri Park. PARC also conducted a community meeting on August 8<sup>th</sup> for the express purpose of receiving public input on the bicycle pump track. The Council has also received community comments regarding the pump track during "open time" at Council meetings as well as electronically.

Based on the extensive community input received, PARC reports that it has withdrawn from consideration the Peri Park location and will begin exploring other locations for the pump track such as Deer Park. Staff is just being to explore the viability of the other locations. While is it unclear at this time when PARC will be able to make a location recommendation to the Council for discussion and consideration, we will provide the Council with a progress report in the early part of next year.

FISCAL IMPACT

None at this time